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CLUB SERVICE TEAM ON DUTY 

 

Visiting Rotarians and Guests   

Carol Horner from Council Bluffs Rotary, Kris 
Klingenberg, Asst District Governor and Ann Henkle, 
guest of Darrel Huenergardt.  

Brad Carter  
Sue O’Connell 
Bernie Poppe 

HAPPY DOLLARS (For  Polio Plus) 

Tracey McLain, Kay Wunderlich, Scott Del-
isi, Neal Lyons, Dick Morris, Carol Horner, 
Wayne Moore, Terry Kurtenbach, Sue 
O’Connell, Jenny Cardwell, Jessica Kolter-
man and Nicki Klein. 

 
    The rotary four-way test  

of the things we think say or 
do:   

 Is it the TRUTH ? 
 Is it FAIR to all concerned ?  
 Will it build GOODWILL and  BETTER 

FRIENDSHIPS ? 

 Will  it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned ? 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Please use the following link to find 
the most current message from Pres-
ident Jenny Cardwell: 

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/6040/ 
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3/06/15 NO MEETING AT THE KNOLLS– See 
Salute to Business Below 

4/10/15 Annual Scholarship Presentations and 
Selection 

  Events & Projects 

3/3/15 Annual Salute to Business at the Corn-
husker Marriott 

2/9/15 Scott Young, Executive Director Food 
Bank of Lincoln 

1/30/15 Foundation Wrap Up with Paul Harris 
Drawing. 

1/30/15 Leah Arlington—Theatre Arts for the 
Children. 

1/23/15 Pat Leach, Director Lincoln Public Librar-
ies—Library for the Future 

3/13/15 Jerry Pigsley, Harding & Schultz—
What’s New in Federal and State Em-
ployment Law. 

2/13/15 Nick Broshear, Paul Johnson—How Safe 
is Natural Gas? 

2/20/15 Jeff Maul—Tourism in Lincoln and the 
State Games of America 

Nut Sales—Nut sales are ongoing. Orders sent to 
nklein2@neb.rr.com by the end of the day Tuesdays will be 
available at Rotary the following Friday. Individual Sales 
Sheets and Product descriptions can be accessed on the Lin-
coln South website at www.lincolnsouthrotary.org  in the 
download files section in the lower left corner of the home 
page. 

Annual Food Drive—Lincoln South will be holding its annu-
al food drive to benefit the Food Bank in February. You can 
bring non-perishable food items or cash donations to the regu-
lar meetings or contact Kay Wunderlich to make other ar-
rangements to get the items to her.  

Foundation Drive—The annual Foundation Drive is in full 
swing. Our goal is Every Rotarian Every Year at $120 per 
year. You can give by check or you can signup for the Rotary 
Direct Program at www.rotary.org/Contribute  to contribute 
periodically during the year by pre-authorized bank card or 
credit card. Every $100 contributed ($300 minimum) will qual-
ify you for the drawing for an immediate Paul Harris fellow 
which will take place on Friday January 30,  2015. If paying 
by check, please make it payable to The Rotary Foundation 
and mail to:  Joe Roberts - Midlands Financial Benefits - 7101 
S. 82nd St, Suite B – Lincoln NE 68516.  You can reach Joe by 
phone at work - 1 402-434-8050 or at jroberts@midfin.com. 

Salute to Business—the annual all-city Rotary Club Salute 
To business will be held Tuesday, March 3.  That will be the 
Lincoln South Rotary Club meeting that week – THERE 
WILL BE NO MEETING AT THE KNOLLS ON FRIDAY 
3/6/15. The Salute to Business is an event that honors a com-
pany in Lincoln for providing employment.  LI-COR has been 
selected to receive the award this year. Registration is $30 per 
person. Lincoln South will put together at least one table so 
contact Joe Roberts or Nicki Klein if you are interested in at-
tending.  

Youth Exchange—A big thanks to the Terry Kurtenbach 
family for taking our Youth Exchange student, Peggy while 
the Ehlers are on vacation. 

Notes & Announcements 

QUESTIONS? 
COMMENTS? 
ARTICLES?  

Contact Newsletter 
Editor 

Judy Krasomil                    
Judy.krasomil@nifa.org 

 

PLACES TO MAKE UP  

Tuesday 7 a.m.—Sunrise Rotary at International House of 
Pancakes at 4501 North 27th (27th and Superior Ave.)  

Tuesday Noon— Lincoln #14-Nebraska Club at 13th & M. 

Wednesday 11:45 a.m.—Lincoln East at Valentinos at 70th & 
Van Dorn  
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2014-2015 Club Goals 

1. Earn the Presidential Cita-
tion.      

2. Attain & Maintain 55 total 
members. 

3. Successfully utilize New 
Grant Program by submit-
ting 1 District Grant and 1 
Global Grant. 

4. Increase $ raised from Golf 
Tournament and Grocery 
Grab by 5% over prior year.     

5. Increase Rotary Foundation 
giving to $9,300 with 100% 
participation.  

6. Continue to participate in 
End Polio Now giving at 
$32/member level by using 
Happy $ and participating 
in End Polio Now events. 

7. Continue to have Club par-
ticipation at District Level. 

8. Host a Rotary Days event 
with other clubs in Lincoln. 

9. HAVE FUN AS ROTARI-
ANS IN SERVICE TO-
GETHER! 

PROGRAM 

 Carol Horner with 
the Council Bluffs Rotary 
was gracious enough to fill 
in for our speaker who was 
unable to make it to the 
meeting. Carol told the 
members about her club in 
Council Bluffs which 
marks its centennial year 
this year as it was formed 
in April 1915. It is amaz-
ing to think that a club 
can have such an impact 
on a community for so 
long!  The club was spon-
sored by the Downtown 
Lincoln Club 14 and cur-
rently has about 100 members. 60% of the 
members are female and 65% are less than 
50 years old.      

 Carol told the club about some of 
the projects her club is doing which in-
cludes raising funds to revitalize Fairmont 
park in Council Bluffs which has been a 
staple in the community for many years. 
They are hoping to have a celebration in 
the fall to celebrate the renovations.  

 Council Bluffs 
has 3 fundraisers each 
year which include a chili 
luncheon in late Febru-
ary and a soup luncheon 
in October. Both are held 
at the Masonic Temple in 
Council Bluffs. Members 
bring the soups and these 
2 events draw 350 to 450 
people. The Last fund-
raiser is a Texas Holdem’ 
tournament held in Feb-
ruary at the Council 
Bluffs Elks Club.   

 They also do a 
Souper Bowl Food Drive 

each year and raise $3,000 in cash and 
$5,000 in food donations.   

 Internationally they participate 
in a Zambia Water for People Project at 
the District Level.  One of their projects 
with District Designated Funds was the 
production of a video & website on shak-
en baby syndrome.  

 They also give four $1,500 schol-
arships to students every year.  

January   
Birthdays 

Lance Odom   
Terry Kurtenbach 
Don Anderson 
Jenny Cardwell 

Rotary is on the Web!                                                           

Lincoln South-Meetings & Speakers  
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/6040/Speakers 

Lincoln South-Calendar of Events 
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/6040/Events/Calendar 

Rotary International— www.rotary.org 
District 5650—www.rotarydistrict5650.org                                
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NEW MEMBER MINUTE Cecil Lawrence Wayne Moore was born & raised in 

Barbados which is also known as Little England. In 
his younger years he was a member of the Leo club 
which is a junior club to the Lions club.  

He married his wife Rosita in 1974 and worked as a 
civil engineer before he moved to Pennsylvania and 
went to Bible school.  He obtained a Masters in Clin-
ical Psychology in Lubbock Texas and taught at the 
University of Tennessee, the University of Missouri, 
Purdue and now UNL where he is Associate Director 
of the University of Nebraska Extension system. He 
belonged to Rotary in Lubbock and then again in 
Pennsylvania.  

His hobbies are photography, cycling, judo and kara-
te. 

 
CLAY EHLERS GRADUATES FROM ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE 

Carol Horner who serves as a facilitator 
for Rotary Leadership Institute presented 
Clay Ehlers with a certificate signifying 
that he has graduated from the program. 

Congratulations Clay! 


